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CITY OF O’FALLON, MISSOURI 

PURCHASING DEPARTMENT 
100 North Main Street 

O’Fallon, MO 63366 

T:  (636) 379-5527 
BID NUMBER:  23-014 BID ISSUE DATE: 02/03/2023 

BID DESCRIPTION: CARSHIELD FIELD LIGHTING RE-LAMP 

BID OPENING DATE: 02/16/2023 BID OPENING TIME: 2:30 P.M. CST 
 

February 10, 2023 

ADDENDUM #1 

 

The purpose of this addendum is to recap the discussion of the optional pre-bid meeting held at 
10:00AM CST on 02/09/2023 located at 900 TR Hughes Blvd., O’Fallon MO 63366 and to address all 
other questions received on or before 02/09/2023 at 12:00PM CST. The time period for questions is 
closed. 
 
Attendees: 
 

Dave Moyers, City of O’Fallon 
Donna Pinkston, City of O’Fallon 
 

Companies in attendance:  
 

Reinhold Electric 
 

 
 

I. Meeting: 
 
The meeting was opened by describing and discussing the project description, the bid 

requirements, and the project specifications.   

 

II. Questions: 
 

1. Is there access to the light poles without using the field? 

 
Answer: No. Please note: Proper protection is necessary when accessing the field with 

heavy equipment. 
  
 

2. If there are more sockets needed, would we need to supply those or will the City provide 

them? 

 
Answer: The City has sockets and can provide them upon request.  
 

 
3. Will the lower lights on the poles need to be re-lamped?  

 
Answer:  Yes, all lights on the poles with need to be replaced regardless of the location 

on the pole.  
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Note: There is a $2,500 contingency built into the base bid for unforeseen items. Items that require the use of 

the contingency will need to be pre-approved. 

Other Questions Received: 
 

1. Please advise whether O’Fallon will consider switching to LED fixtures from Metal Halide as 
this would save approx.. 60% on energy costs while dramatically upgrading lighting quality. 
Metal Halide is an obsolete inefficient technology that provides inferior lighting quality.  

 
Answer: No, not at this time. 
 

2. Are you interested in receiving an alternate bid for installing new LED fixtures instead of 
replacing the existing HID bulbs and ballasts?  The total value would be much better for the 
City to upgrade to LED than keep HIDs. 

 

• Answer: No, this bid is to re-lamp with metal halide. 
  

 
 

Reminder: 

The due date and time remain the same for this project.  This is to remind all bidders that sealed bids 
for bid #23-017 CarShield Field Lighting Re-Lamp must be submitted by 2:30 P.M. CST, February 16, 
2023, to: 

Christine Grabin, Purchasing Agent 
City of O’Fallon, Missouri 
100 North Main Street 
O’Fallon, Missouri 63366 

 

Addendum information will be available over the Internet at www.ofallon.mo.us.  Adobe Acrobat 
Reader may be required to view this document.  We strongly suggest that you check for any addenda 
a minimum forty-eight hours (48) in advance of the bid deadline.  Due to revisions, the bidders must 
acknowledge the Addendum(s) on the bid form. 
 
 
Attachments: Pre-Bid Meeting Sign-In Sheet  
 
 

END OF ADDENDUM #1 

http://www.ofallon.mo.us/
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